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MEETING 
DATE & 

TIME 
LOCATION 

PRESENTER &  
TOPIC 

Membership  

NOVEMBER NOVEMBER 29, 29, 
2012,2012,  

7:00 p.m.7:00 p.m.  

  

Foster Community 
Center 

200 N. Foster St.  

Lansing, MI 

KEN HENDRICK 
Ken will present a slide show on the first 
segment of his “Bike Across America” trip 
this past summer.  The trip went from Seat-
tle to Minneapolis and included rides 
through the Cascades of Washington, 
Glacier National Park’s Going to the Sun 
Highway and Black Hills of South Dakota 

Cycle  
Forum 

NOVEMBER NOVEMBER 29, 29, 
2012,2012,  

6:00 p.m.6:00 p.m.  

  

Foster Community 
Center 

200 N. Foster St.  

Lansing, MI 

ALLAN HUBER 
 

Stop in and join the cycling related topic 
the group will discuss. 

BOARD          
MEETING 

November 6, 
2012 

6:30 p.m. 

Foster Community 
Center 

200 N. Foster St.  

Lansing, MI 

Members are welcome to attend all 
board meetings to express their con-
cerns.  Due to time constraints, if you 
have a specific item to be brought 
before the board, please contact the 
President one week prior to the meet-
ing and ask to have it added to the 
agenda. 

DEADLINES 

NEWSLETTER 
NOVEMBER 9 

Please send items to Janet Weber, 767 Linden Street, Charlotte, MI 
48813 or send your e-mail to chainwheelchatter@ biketcba.org by the 
indicated deadline.   

RIDE                    

CALENDAR 
NOVEMBER 7 

Information for the ride calendar needs to be sent to Ed Usewick, 590 
Boutell Drive, Grand Blanc, MI 48439 or e-mailed to ridesched-
ule@biketcba.org.  So we can include this information in the next 
newsletter, please note the  indicated deadline.  Furthermore, please 
be sure to use the electronic tools to register rides.  Please ensure you 
include critical information such as ride times, mileage, location, and 
ride leader name and telephone number.  

ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 
HOLIDAY PARTY:  The 2012 TCBA holiday party will be held on December 6, 
2012 at the Chisholm Hills Golf and Banquet Center located at 2395 Washington 
Rd., Lansing, MI.  A cocktail hour will begin at 6:00 p.m. with a buffet dinner being 
served at 7:00 p.m.  Cost is $10 per member.  A member may bring one non-
member guest at a cost of $20 for the non-member guest.  Please sign up with your 
payment no later than November 29, 2012 by mailing your check to either Janet 
Weber or Steve Schuesler.  If you prefer, you may register online at either http://
goo.gl/keuWk or https://tcba26.wildapricot.org/events.  There will be no refunds of 
fees paid on-line in the event of cancellation prior to November 29th.   
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TRI-COUNTY BICYCLE ASSOCIATION BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING MINUTES 
September 4, 2012, Foster Community Center, Lansing, Michigan 

 
Present and constituting a quorum:  Roger Nelson, Steve Schuesler,  Steve Leiby, Wendell Proudfoot, 
Patricia Trudgen, Heidi Vanator, and Janet Weber.  Others present: TCBA Club members Doug and Di-
ane Sherman, Dave Pierce, Katie Donnelly, and Mike Unsworth. 
 
President R. Nelson called the meeting to order at 6:35 p.m.  He presented the agenda.  J. Weber MO-
TIONED to approve the agenda.  P. Trudgen seconded.  Motion carried. 
 
R. Nelson went through the correspondence and presented it to the appropriate person. 
 
BOARD REPORTS: 
 
PRESIDENT REPORT:  No report.   
 
VICE-PRESIDENT REPORT:  S. Schuesler reported he is making progress on the holiday party.  He has 
a committee lined up to help him with the event.  Final arrangements will probably be made prior to the 
Sep membership meeting.  S. Schuesler spoke with Diane Sherman a few months back who indicated 
her husband Doug Sherman was interested in taking this over since S. Schuesler would like to step 
down.  Coordination between Steve and Doug will take place to insure the mileage forms are sent to the 
correct address.  There may be a potential software problem since Doug uses an Apple computer, so the 
purchase of a new computer with appropriate software for Doug to do this, is necessary.  S. Schuesler 
MOTIONED that Doug Sherman be named the Ride Mileage Keeper and make the necessary changes, 
and if necessary, purchase a computer and software to manage the program.  Discussion involved ob-
taining the costs of the computer and software for this and bring them to the next meeting.  W. Proudfoot 
will obtain the necessary equipment for Doug to use for managing the Ride Mileage program.  J. Weber 
seconded.  Motion carried. 
 
SECRETARY REPORT:  H. Vanator presented the minutes for last month’s meeting, in the absence of J. 
Weber. S. Schuesler MOTIONED to approve the minutes.  P. Trudgen seconded.  Motion carried.   J. 
Weber indicated she would not be present for the Sep membership meeting and asked if someone could 
take the newsletters to the meeting.  In addition, any nomination profiles received should be collected by 
that meeting and brought to the next meeting unless an election is conducted during the September 
meeting. 
 
TREASURER’S REPORT:  S. Leiby presented the Balance Sheet, Profit & Loss (3-Year Comparison), 
and other financial reports.  No DALMAC Fund payments were made during the month of August.  Ban-
ners were purchased and paid with the cost for them reflected in the financials.  The check for Albart’s 
Storage location still has not cleared.   H. Vanator MOTIONED to approve the financials.  W. Proudfoot 
seconded.  Motion carried. 
 
EVENT DIRECTOR’S REPORT:  H. Vanator reported DALMAC was a success and fun!  There was a 
report of an accident involving a SAG driver and a private vehicle (non-DALMAC rider), as well as a bicy-
cle.  H. Vanator asked the bicycle repair bill be submitted to her for payment.  H. Vanator will contact the 
Ride Leader and have him contact Dwayne Scheidler, our insurance agent, for the other damages to see 
if our policy covers the costs.  She discussed some of the rider comments received, which were positive, 
as well as some suggested improvements by some riders.  She also updated the board on the status of 
one rider who was injured in an automobile accident during DALMAC, who fortunately, is recovering well.  
S. Schuesler requested we maintain contact with the Sherriff’s office to see where they stand regarding 
prosecution.  S. Leiby stated there was a video U-tube video with Dick Allen ( Google for: DALMAC Dick 
Allen, u-tube).  Perhaps we should get a professional video done with him in it.  Dick Allen is interested in 
doing this and he suggested we obtain a few other riders to par-take in the video to market and advertise 
DALMAC.  Future Media would charge $1,500 per video minute.  H. Vanator thinks this is a great idea 
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and suggested we work to make it happen as soon as possible.  S. Leiby MOTIONED we create a video 
featuring Dick Allen speaking about the startup of DALMAC setting cost up to $40,000 for this project.  H. 
Vanator seconded the motion.  Motion carried. 
 
AT LARGE REPORTS:  W. Proudfoot discussed the Ride Incentives.  He discussed the purchase of the 
jackets.  Committee decided to purchase them from LL Bean for members to try on.  Most recipients 
have tried them on with their choice of colors. The committee needs to make a decision regarding the 
logo (silk screening or embroidery) placed on the jackets.  Distribution of other items have been made at 
previous meetings, as well as at the DALMAC registration.   
 
P. Trudgen indicated there is a meeting scheduled for 6:30 p.m. on September 24th at Foster to collect 
suggested improvement to DALMAC.  If anyone has any information, please submit to either her or     
Heidi. 
 
 
COMMITTEE REPORTS: 
 
ADVOCACY COMMITTEE:  M. Unsworth presented the board with letters about the Amtrak Station for 
approval.  S. Schuesler MOTIONED to approve the letters as presented.  H. Vanator seconded.  Motion 
carried.  M. Unsworth will print the letters for R. Nelson’s signature.  Mike also presented the Advocacy 
Committee report from their meeting they held last month.   
 
SAFETY & EDUCATION:  S. Leiby mentioned there will be an LCI class October 5-7.  Bill Savage had 
asked if the club would be willing to reimburse ½ the cost for TCBA members who successfully complete 
the class.    S. Leiby discussed the prerequisites of becoming an instructor.  H. Vanator MOTIONED the 
club reimburse TCBA members who successfully complete the class for ½ the cost of the instructor 
course.  J. Weber seconded the motion.  Motion carried, 
 
MEMBERSHIP:  W. Proudfoot reported the board had discussed setting up an on-line registration.  Pay-
Pal arrangements have not been established as of yet.  He believes he will soon have a link to the Wild 
Apricot site for membership registrations as well as an invoice for membership dues.  Lake Trust signa-
tures need to be obtained by the appropriate Board Members tonight.   
 
WEBSITE:  W. Proudfoot reported he was asked to establish a link on the website for photos of DAL-
MAC.  He does have a link on the website for it. 
 
OLD BUSINESS:   
 
Kids Repair Program:  Dave Meade didn’t show for the this topic.  Tabled to next month. 
 
Healthy and Fit Expo:  P. Trudgen MOTIONED approval of $500 for the printing of material to be dis-
tributed at the Healthy & Fit Expo that will be on Sept 15.  S. Leiby seconded.  Motion carried. 
 
Nomination Committee: S. Schuesler and P. Trudgen have agreed to serve on this committee to obtain 
nomination profiles. 
 
J. Weber MOTIONED to  adjourn.  P. Trudgen seconded.  Motion carried. 
 
R. Nelson adjourned the meeting at 8:02 p.m.  

Board Meeting Minutes Continued from Page 2 
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YOUR 2013 BOARD OF DIRECTORSYOUR 2013 BOARD OF DIRECTORSYOUR 2013 BOARD OF DIRECTORS   

The following individuals are the 2013 Board of Directors for the Tri-County Bicycle Association: 
 
PRESIDENT:  PATRICIA TRUDGEN.  Patricia served the last year as a Board-at-Large Mem-
ber.  Prior to that, she served as the Events Director for three years.  Pat has also served on the 
DALMAC Food and Facilities Committee from 1996—2008, Ride Coordinator for DALMAC rides 
in 2007, 2008, 2010 and 2011, and she has worked registration for DALMAC from 1998—2003.  
In addition to her work with DALMAC, Pat has worked food stops for WOW.   
 
VICE-PRESIDENT:  BILL SMITH.  Bill has served as a Road Captain in the early 1980’s.  He 
rode his first DALMAC in 1976 and has enjoyed many club events over the years.  Bill would like 
to give back to the club.  He was a teacher for 36 years and feels he can be organized.  He has 
some ideas for presenters for future club meetings. 
 
TREASURER:  STEVE LEIBY.  As one of the founding members of TCBA, I want to see the 
TCBA continue to grow and prosper.  TCBA should promote bicycle riding, safety, safe roads, 
and riding skills.  I was a certified Effective Cycle Instructor and am registered for the LAB 
League Certified Instructor training program.  I have helped Bill Savage teach the Road I class.  
Currently, I am Chair of the DALMAC Fund Committee and have served on the Committee since 
its formation in 1985.  I was TCBA Secretary in 1977, President in 1978 and 1980, and Events 
Director in 1979.  My goals for serving on the TCBA Board are to recruit younger members, ex-
pand our educational programs and increase the number of club rides.  We have added the Mid-
Michigan Active Transportation Coalition as a TCBA committee and need more participation in-
teracting with local governments to improve the road system for bicycle riding. 
 
SECRETARY:  JULIE BAILEY.   Julie has been a member of TCBA for approximately 30 years.  
She did the Ride Calendar for a couple of years; SAG on the 5-day for DALMAC; served on the 
Food and Facility Committee for over 11 years; served as the Ride Leader for the 4-West 2 
years; Assistant Ride Leader for 4-West one year; worked DALMAC Registration for over 15 
years.  She is retired from the State of Michigan for nearly 2 years.  She rides “D” rides when 
possible. 

 
EVENTS DIRECTOR:  HEIDI VANATOR.  Heidi has served has the Events Director this past 
year.  This past year has given me a new and fresh perspective of what the TCBA has accom-
plished over the past 42 years of biking tours.  I have learned so much and hope to be given the 
opportunity by club members to continue.  I have big dreams for not only this club, but of the 
DALMAC as well.  This is an incredible group of individuals! 
 

BOARD-AT-LARGE: 
 
 JOEL WICKHAM:  Joel has been a TCBA member for 10 years, and participated in DAL-

MAC each of those years, serving as a SAG Driver for four of those years.  He also served 
as a Baggage driver one year, as well as working the DALMAC registration for the last 6 
years.  Joel and his wife, served as campground hosts for this year’s SummerTour.  Joel 
would like this opportunity to help guide our club into the future by reaching out to new riders 
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with the hope of adding to our ranks.   

 
 RAY BAILEY:   Ray has been a TCBA member for approximately 30 years.  In addition 

to serving as the Vice-President in 2011, he has SAGGED for DALMAC 3 years; been 
on the Food and Facility Committee for over 11 years.  He was an Assistant Ride Lead-
er for the 4-West 2 years.  Ray rode DALMAC for over 28 years.  He participated in the 
NorthWest Tour and SummerTour.  Ray has been retired from the State of Michigan for 
nearly 2 years. 

 
 
 

CONTINUED FROM PAGE 4 

MEMBERSHIPSMEMBERSHIPSMEMBERSHIPS      
By Wendell Proudfoot, Membership CoordinatorBy Wendell Proudfoot, Membership CoordinatorBy Wendell Proudfoot, Membership Coordinator   

Welcome to 11 new members in September: 
 
Neil Weaver   Kelly Poppe 

Joseph A & Nancy Glass Fred Purol 

Asencion Lopez   Daniel Hogg 

Jane Hale   Chuck Buckalew 

Sheila Brake   Nancy Krupiarz 

 
In August, several memberships expired without renewal.  The memberships for 46 members expired in Sep-

tember!  Look for your expiration date above the label on your newsletter.  A membership form for new and re-

newal memberships is below the label on the last page of the newsletter and on the website:  http://goo.gl/yZIIf. 

 

Expired memberships are: 

 

Craig Greiger   Michael, Chelsea, and Al Simons 

Steve Warnaar   Mike and Sydney Hager 

Al Schexnaildre   Ron Taylor 

 

TCBA began accepting new and renewal membership applications on our website in September.  Those who 

find it convenient to pay membership fees on-line may do so using our PayPal account.  And, those who just 

want to fill out the form on-line can also do that.  If you choose not to pay on-line, you will receive an ‘invoice’ for 

the membership fee, and you can mail your check like you always have.  Something most will appreciate is, the 

on-line system will send an e-mail when your membership is due for renewal.  You’ll find the link on the web-

site’s ‘Home” page, or use this shortened URL:  http://goo.gl/tbzJB. 

 

As of October 1, 2012, we have 1010 Individual and Family members.   
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TCBA Advocacy Committee 
Report for September 2012 

Prepared by Mike Unsworth 

I. Advocacy Committee actions: 
 
       A.  Bike Parking update  
 

1.  Mike & Steve promised that they review the Bicycle Parking Guidelines drafted by 
the Association of Pedestrian & Bicycle Professionals and incorporate them into the 
guidelines for TCBA-funded bike racks 

 
2. Since bike parking is a key component of a Bike Friendly Business program, we be-

gan preliminary discussions on drafting criteria and guidelines that would be specific 
for the Tri-County Area. 

 
3. Operation Soft Serve is hibernating for the winter. We intend to re-launch it in the 

spring 
 
 B.  Greater Frandor Area developments:   
 
       1.  A Community Conversation on the future of the Red Cedar Golf course is planned 

for Saturday, October 13, from 10am to 2 pm at the Foster Community Center. Ad-
vocacy Committee members are participating in the planning and running of this 
meeting.  

 
       2.  US127/Frandor—Last summer’s construction on US 127 brought out a lot of sim-

mering frustrations from Lansing residents west of Howard Street. They have many 
concerns about accessing Frandor from their neighborhood.   

 
       3.  Thus, the October 24 Quarterly Active Transportation meeting at the Foster Com-

munity Center will be devoted to  transportation issues in the Greater Frandor area 
  
 C. The Advocacy Committee is running the October 14 Saginaw Street Ride in celebration 

of the completion of the Saginaw Street Bridge over the Grand River and the installa-
tion of a “buffered” bike lane on Saginaw Street. 

 
 D.  Regional Infrastructure Issues – We discussed developments at MSU, the Lodges of 

East Lansing, and Meridian Township’s passing a Complete Streets ordinance  
 
II. The Michigan Department of  Transportation‘s recently had public workshops/discussions 

on MDOT’s planning process and 2013 construction projects on US127 and M43/Grand 
River in East Lansing. Committee members attended these meetings and are analyzing 
their impact on non-motorized transportation. We have invited MDOT officials to our Octo-
ber 17 meeting for a dialogue on some of our issues. 

 

 CONTINUED  ON PAGE 7 
 
 



 

 Volume 38, Number 11 Page 7 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
City of Lansing Activities 

 Waverly pathway opens to traffic.  Final completion (landscaping, fencing, and final clean 
up) scheduled for mid-October. 

 
 Saginaw Bridge.  Completion, including bike lanes, scheduled for early October.  Ribbon 

cutting including bike ride/parade scheduled for October 14th.   .       
 
 Design started on Mt. Hope Bridge that would extend the bike lanes currently ending at Au-

relius to Lindbergh.  Construction scheduled for 2013 
 
 Design close to completion for Holmes Road (Washington to Cedar) that would convert this 

from 4 to 3 lanes with bike lanes.  Construction scheduled for 2013. 
 
 Design underway for South Lansing Pathway, Segment 1: Cavanaugh to Pennsylvania.  

Construction anticipated for 2013, assuming CMAQ funding. 

Advocacy Committee Report Continued from Page 6 
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Sunrises & Sunsets for November 2012Sunrises & Sunsets for November 2012  

DAY RISE SET DAY RISE SET DAY RISE SET 

1 8:12 AM 6:31 PM 11 7:25 AM 5:20 PM 21 7:37 AM 5:11 PM 

2 8:13 AM 6:30 PM 12 7:26 AM 5:19 PM 22 7:38 AM 5:10 PM 

3 8:15 AM 6:29 PM 13 7:27 AM 5:18 PM 23 7:40 AM 5:10 PM 

4 7:16 AM 5:28 PM 14 7:29 AM 5:17 PM 24 7:41 AM 5:09 PM 

5 7:17 AM 5:26 PM 15 7:30 AM 5:16 PM 25 7:42 AM 5:08 PM 

6 7:19 AM 5:25 PM 16 7:31 AM 5:15 PM 26 7:43 AM 5:08 PM 

7 7:20 AM 5:24 PM 17 7:32 AM 5:14 PM 27 7:44 AM 5:07 PM 

8 7:21 AM 5:23 PM 18 7:34 AM 5:13 PM 28 7:45 AM 5:07 PM 

9 7:22 AM 5:22 PM 19 7:35 AM 5:12 PM 29 7:47 AM 5:06 PM 

10 7:24 AM 5:21 PM 20 7:36 AM 5:12 PM 30 7:48 AM 5:06 PM 

RIDE CLASSIFICATIONS 
A  .........................................................  17-19 MPH 
B …………………………………………. 14-17 MPH 
C  ................................................          12-14 MPH 
D ……...Under 12 MPH Fun and Social Group Ride 
M Mountain Bike  ................. …………...           N/A 
Z — Rides over 40 miles in length to be ridden at the 
rider’s own pace without on the road ride leader supervi-
sion.  Leader must have detailed map of the ride for all 
riders. 

FOR MORE RIDES CALL:  517-882-3700 or visit the web site:  www.biketcba.org.  Also check this number for updates/
changes on rides listed in this Chainwheel Chatter.   To receive the Ride Line Transcript by email, send your email address 
to: bikerides@comcast.net    
Ride Line Call-in Coordinator:  Thomas Bogle  

November 2012 Ride CalendarNovember 2012 Ride Calendar  
NO RIDES WERE SUBMITTED FOR PUBLICATION IN THIS ISSUENO RIDES WERE SUBMITTED FOR PUBLICATION IN THIS ISSUE  

HELMETS ARE REQUIRED ON ALL TCBA RIDESHELMETS ARE REQUIRED ON ALL TCBA RIDESHELMETS ARE REQUIRED ON ALL TCBA RIDES   

DAYLIGHT SAVINGS TIME ENDS 
NOVEMBER 4, 2012 

Remember to turn your clock BACK one hour! 
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“Thanksgiving, 
after all, is a 
word of ac-
tion.” 
 
~ W. J. Cameron 

CHANGE OF  
ADDRESS 

 
The TCBA would like to re-
mind our valued members to 
please submit your change of 
address (form is included on 
the mailed newsletter) when-
ever you move, or temporari-
ly relocate for lengthy periods 
of time.  We no longer have 
the post office forward our 
mailings, such as newslet-
ters, ride notices, etc.  To 
insure you receive your 
TCBA correspondence, it is 
imperative you keep us in-
formed on where you want 
your mail sent.  The cost to 
the club to receive notices of 
undelivered mailed is starting 
to add up.  In addition, we 
cannot be responsible if you 
do not receive an application 
to a desired ride which fills up 
due to our inability to provide 
you an application in time.  
Thank you for your assis-
tance in resolving the issue 
from both perspectives. 
Please notify Wendell Proud-
foot of your change of ad-
dress at member-
ship@biketcba.org. 

Meetings in 2012-2013 

Board meetings are held at 6:30 p.m. at the 
Foster Center on the following dates: 
 
November 6, 2012 
December 4, 2012 
January 8, 2013 
February 5, 2013 
March 5, 2013 
April 2, 2013 
May 7, 2013 
June 4, 2013 
July 2, 2013 
August 6, 2013 
September 3, 2013 

Member meetings are at 7:00 p.m. and Allan 
Huber’s Cycling Maintenance Class at 6:00 
p.m.: 
 
November 29, 2012 
December 6, 2012—  Winter Party 
January 31, 2013 
February 28, 2013 
March 28, 2013 
April 25, 2013 
May 30, 2013 
June 27, 2013 
July 25, 2013 
August 22, 2013 
September 26, 2013  

CHAINLINKS 
 

The below links are provided as 
an informational tool to allow 
our members to get additional 
information from local bike or-
ganizations who offer infor-
mation, rides, tips, training, or 
other benefits to TCBA mem-
bers. 
  
www.biketcba.orgwww.biketcba.org  TriTri--County County 
Bicycle AssociationBicycle Association  
  
www.lmb.orgwww.lmb.org  League of Michi-League of Michi-
gan Bicyclistsgan Bicyclists  
  
www.bikeleague.comwww.bikeleague.com  League League 
of American Bicyclistsof American Bicyclists  

  
www.adventurecycling.org 

Adventure Cycling 

  
www.bikes.msu.eduwww.bikes.msu.edu  Michigan Michigan 
State University (MSU) BikesState University (MSU) Bikes    
  
www.walkbikelansing.comwww.walkbikelansing.com    
Lansing’s Walking and Bicy-Lansing’s Walking and Bicy-
cling Networkcling Network  
  
www.capitalareasmartcommutewww.capitalareasmartcommute
.com.com  Smart Commute ProgramSmart Commute Program  
  
www.midmeac.orgwww.midmeac.org    MidMid--
Michigan Environmental Action Michigan Environmental Action 
CouncilCouncil  
  
www.bikems.orgwww.bikems.org    Various rides Various rides 
throughout the countrythroughout the country  
  
www.mmba.orgwww.mmba.org  Michigan Michigan 
Mountain Biking AssociationMountain Biking Association  
  
www.railstotrails.org www.railstotrails.org   Rails to Rails to 
Trails ConservancyTrails Conservancy  

  
www.michigantrails.org 
Michigan Trails & Greenway 
Alliance 
  
www.facebook.comwww.facebook.com    TCBA is TCBA is 
there as a group...check us out!there as a group...check us out!  

  

twitter.com  Twitter 
 
http://www.nhtsa.gov/
Bicycles  National Highway 
Traffic Safety Administration 

THANK YOU VETERANS 
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FOR SALE:  Miyata 1000, 25" touring, $150.00.  
Contact:   vherreid@yahoo.com, 517-694-3139. 
 
FOR SALE:  Tour Easy recumbent, medium 
size, $800.00.  Contact:  vherreid@yahoo.com, 
517-694-3139. 
 
FOR SALE:  Bickerton folder for boat or air-
plane, $50.00.  Contact:  vherreid@yahoo.com, 
517-694-3139. 
 
FOR SALE:  16" Trek 7300 Hybrid. Brand new 
in July 2010 and used less than a year. Very low 
miles, silver, odometer, 2 sets of tires. $300. Call 
Ken at 517-290-7410 or email ketrier-
weiler@gmail.com. 
 

This section of the Chainwheel Chatter is published as a service for TCBA MEMBERS 
ONLY, to advertise cycling equipment free of charge.  To place an ad, send an e-mail to chainwheelchat-
ter@biketcba.org, fax to 1-800-480-1146, or mail to Janet Weber, 767 Linden St., Charlotte, MI 48813. 

FOR SALE:  Sun EZ Tandem AX recumbent 
tandem bicycle, aluminum frame, disk brakes, 
independent pedaling. Both seats adjustable for 
leg length. Includes rear rack and computer, 
four bottle cages. Almost new condition. 
$1,900. Call or email Ken Hendrick at 517-627-
4865 or klhendrick@msn.com. 
 

FOR SALE:   1992 Giant Kronos, dark green, size 
48, shimano triple.  Includes Avenir rack.  Two bottle 
cages.  Cateye Velo Computer.  Two mirrors.  It has 
gone on lots of trips and is well loved.  $100.  Phone 
517-483-9610. 
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CHANGE OF ADDRESS 
Please complete this form, clip and drop in an envelope to ensure we receive your correct address so you 

receive your Chainwheel Chatter.  Thank you! 

 

NAME__________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

NEW ADDRESS ____________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

CITY_______________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

STATE______________________________________________________   ZIP__________________________________ 
 

 

MAIL TO:  TCBA, ATTN:  MEMBERSHIP CHANGE OF ADDRESS, P.O. BOX 22146, LANSING, MI 48909. 
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TCBA MEMBER CONTACTTCBA MEMBER CONTACT  

Your respect is requested when using any of 
the numbers on this page.  Phone calls during 
family time and at late hours can be intrusive.   

 

TCBA OFFICERS: 
 
President:  Roger Nelson ..............................(517) 488-5063 
 E-mail: president@biketcba.org 
Vice President:  Steve Schuesler…………….(517) 332-0670 
 E-mail vp@biketcba.org 
Treasurer:  Steve Leiby……………………….(517) 881-4137 
 E-mail treasurer@biketcba.org 
Secretary: Janet Weber.................................(517) 543-7942 
 E-mail secretary@biketcba.org 
Events Director:  Heidi Vanator......................(517) 449-9551 
 DALMAC Hotline (517) 882-3700 
 E-mail vanators@gmail.com 
Board at Large: 
 Wendell Proudfoot…………………...….. (413) 776-9369 
 E-mail boardatlarge2@biketcba.org 
 Patricia Trudgen.....................................(517) 420-8699 
 E-mail boardatlarge1@biketcba.org 

OTHER GOOD NUMBERS: 
 

Advocacy Committee Chairman:   
             Mike Unsworth……………………..517-282-7515 
             E-mail:…………………..advocacy@biketcba.org 
Bike Travel Case Use Coordinator ..........(517) 267-8971 
 E-mail:....................philwells@sbcglobal.net 
DALMAC E-mail:....................dalmac@biketcba.org 
DALMAC FUND:  Steve Leiby..................(517) 881-4137 
      E-mail.........................treasurer@biketcba.org 
      DALMAC Treasurer:  Diane Sherman 
       E-Mail……….….dalmactreasurer@biketcba.org 
LMB Office:..............................................(517) 334-9100 
       E-mail:..................................... office@lmb.org 
 LMB Rep.:  Phil Wells.........................(517) 267-8971 
 E-mail:................................pwells@lmb.org 
Membership Coordinator:   
       Wendell Proudfoot.............................(413) 776-9369 
 E-mail:.............membership@biketcba.org 
Newsletter Editor:  Janet Weber….……..(517) 543-7942 
 E-mail:....chainwheelchatter@biketcba.org 
Northwest Tour:  Jeff Dillingham..……...(517) 339-0442 
             E-mail:……………...nwtour@biketcba.org 
Ride Coordinator:  Ed Usewick................(810) 694-9919 
  E-mail:.............tcbamonthyrides@aol.com  
Ride Line:.............................TUBES-OO (517) 882-3700 
Ride Line:  Call In Coordinator:  Thomas Bogle 
                                              TUBES-OO (517) 882-3700 
              E-mail:……………….....bikerides@comcast.net  
Ride Mileage Keeper:   
           Steve Schuesler............................(517) 332-0670 
 E-mail:.................s.schuesler@comcast.net 
Safety & Education:  Bill Savage..............(517) 339-3933 
 E-mail:....................MSUSavage@aol.com 
SummerTour:    Pete Derkos…………….  
      E-mail:................summertour@biketcba.org 
T-Shirt Ride: Debra Holdcraft...................(248) 345-3616 
 E-mail:..........................tshirt@biketcba.org 
Weather:...................................................(517) 321-7576 
Webmaster:  Wendell Proudfoot…...…….(413) 776-9369 
         E-mail:  webmaster@biketcba.org 
W O W:  Adreah Saxton...........................(517) 622-0364 
      E-mail: ..........................wow@biketcba.org 


